Notes on PCG meeting, 16 June at Tim’s Office, 10 am

Present: Tim, Catherine, Stefan, Rainer, Alex, Frances
Apology: Maria

1. Health & Safety: One incident on site – a strained shoulder. Doctor’s visit but no further action required. 
2. Requests for Information: The extra light fittings have been confirmed (these were for the C units). There seems to be no motivation for suppliers to keep prices low.
Alternative bench top solutions (necessary as the line has changed) are still to be confirmed.
3. Variations:
#39	Common House celing
#44	Wall hung basins for A units (other basins took up too much room in bathrooms)
#45	Laundry sockets
#46	Alternative light fittings (price reduced as rapid decision needed)
4. Extensions of Time: S & W have claimed 4 weeks for Level 4 and two weeks for Level 3. Stefan has asked for calculation for this, but it probably includes the 2 day preparation for lockdown (23 & 24 March). The claim is for costs and loss of productivity for key staff due to the lockdown.
We have to be careful about pushing here and there as there are hours and costs that they are not charging us for.
Stefan has put to Calvin a simple method for calculating costs for the various levels. No response as yet.
5. Budget: Stefan has the remaining contingency at $142,000 but this does not line up with Nicola’s spreadsheet, which is closer to $102,000. This includes the Heritage Fence and extra laundry costs. However, we have to be very careful as to what we approve.
The laundry comes to $10,364.12 but it is an integral part of the Cohousing concept of common facilities and will also serve as a services hub for the bike shed, garden, sauna etc.
We approve the variation for the laundry. (Maria needs to formally send this approval to Stefan). 
6. Group to look at selling brown shed on Trademe (may be more attractive now that resource consent is not needed for such sheds)
7. Car chargers: Aotea came up with 2 variations, one for the central park and one for Montpellier Street. However, Tim’s cheaper proposal is for 6 16 amp chargers in the central parking area with a single meter and the costs would be divvied up between the car owners. Tim to draft and send a variation price request. EV owners will pay for the installation.
8. People want to know how soon can we settle after building completion. We need a critical pathway analysis and one or two people to drive this. There should be no delay with unit titling as it is based on measurements. Developers (us) can contract out of having to settle before code compliance is issued. 
Contract completion is likely mid January with end of January for settlement. 
These issues need to be taken to the group.
9. We need an updated spread sheet for samples of flooring. Tim has most samples (just awaiting D unit flooring). We need a dedicated workshop time to make sure all samples are locked in. 
10. Heritage Fence:   Very disappointing response from DCC Heritage Committee. They have deferred their decision. The next funding round is not until August. Andrea Farminer will endeavour to push for a decision outside and before the next funding round, stressing that they have all the information they need. She understands the tight timeframe we have and apologises for the delay. Tim to send out scoping specs to 2 further contractors.
11. There have been a few false steps with gib stoppers running on and missing vital details on the plan. Rainer and Tim to take this to site meeting on Friday.
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